ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL
Minutes
April 15, 2024
1:30-2:15 p.m.
Zoom

1. Brief Announcements
0. n/a
1. Volunteer policy - This is a follow-up to discussions last Fall
1. IHR / LER Volunteer Guidance Document
1. On behalf of the group convened to investigate the possibility of creating a “Library Volunteer Policy” recommendations are:
1. The Library should not formally accept volunteers from November 2023 forward. The reason for this recommendation is largely due to the amount of documentation necessary to ensure alignment with university expectations around compensation for effort. 
1. Any current persons providing services to the Library without compensation (i.e. the one or two currently active volunteers) must have their services clearly documented and be given the opportunity to acknowledge in some manner that they are being “grandfathered in” to the Library’s new policy of no volunteers.
1. The new “no volunteer policy” be a simple statement articulated somewhere on the Business and Human Resources Service Center website, perhaps on the page that addressed Recruitment/Search Process 
1. The “no volunteer policy” be reviewed as needed as campus requirements may change over time, preferably at least once every 3 years.
1. University Library Travel Reimbursement Policy for Remote and Hybrid Employees
2. Funds come from unit or unit can request support from the Dean
1. Dean’s Update
3. Started decision-making for the 41 position proposals
0. Not able to fully fund every position
0. More news will be shared soon
0. Discussed by: Senior Administrative Team, EC, LCP, LSSC
3. Dean’s investiture and Board of Advocates meeting – Friday, April 12, 2024
3. 100th Anniversary of Main Library celebration – Friday, November 15, 2024, 12:00-2:00 p.m.
3. OVCIA will collaborate with Library on Foundation event in the Fall
3. Open Forum on the Library – Library and Library Senate collaboration
4. Thursday, April 25, 2024, 3:00-4:15 p.m.
4. Updates on building project
4. AI activities (given during March Senate committee meeting)
3. Strategic planning
5. New University strategic framework coming
5. Staci Provezis will host 2 large events for faculty and staff to discuss process
5. Convene small steering group with broad range of employee levels to compile strategic needs and future plan recommendations
3. Organizational planning needs review – David Ward & Sara Holder end Director roles in August 2024
6. Dean Stewart will be available as possible to hear ideas and comments
6. Question to AC from Dean Stewart:  As a matter of process, specifically about organizational planning, what would you like to see as far as opportunities to provide input?
1. Get specific AUL / Director / Unit Head feedback on previous input collection methods – What works, what doesn’t?
3. What is the future of the Administrative Council?  What is expected of this group?  
7. Review committee members - Unit Heads and non-leadership roles are underrepresented in our decision making committees
3. Library budget meeting with the Provost - Friday, April 19, 2024
8. Hot water will be added on South side of Main Library
